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So everything changed last night as we have a brand new roster
for  all  three  shows  (with  more  changes  to  come  tomorrow
afternoon), but the bigger story is that Vince McMahon got
blown up real good. I think we’re going to have a focal point
tonight, which might make for an odd show. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

The WWE flag at Titan Towers was at half mast today

We watch the last seven minutes or so of Raw, from Vince
coming to the ring, leaving without saying anything, and then
getting blown up.

We get a ten bell salute, with the fans not exactly upset that
Vince is gone.

Tommy Dreamer vs. Balls Mahoney

Tonight’s matches are dedicated to Vince so naturally this is
under Extreme Rules. Commentary talks about how great Vince
was for bringing back ECW as Mahoney hammers away, apparently
out of dedication to Mr. McMahon. They go outside with Dreamer
pulling out the weapons, including a kitchen sink to Mahoney’s
head. That doesn’t seem to do much as Mahoney knocks Dreamer
down and whips out some weapons of his own.

Dreamer trashcans him down and sets up a chair, which of
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course he goes into face first. Another trashcan shot to the
head puts Mahoney in the Tree of Woe, setting up the running
dropkick to drive the can into Mahoney’s face. Dreamer grabs a
table, because it wouldn’t be ECW without one. Mahoney gets
put through it in a hurry and a DDT onto a chair gives Dreamer
the pin.

Rating: D+. I get why they’re doing it, but dedicating a
standard ECW brawl to Vince feels rather out of place given
what Vince had been doing to the ECW Originals in recent
months. At least they kept this relatively short, even though
it was a cold match for the sake of filling time on the show.

Boogeyman vs. Matt Striker

Striker  runs  away  to  start  but  gets  in  a  few  shots  as
Boogeyman follows him inside. Some shots to the back make
Boogeyman gyrate as Tazz talks about all the entertainment
Vince McMahon gave us over the years. Boogeyman hits him a few
times and finishes with the chokebomb.

Post match, Striker gets wormed.

We get some post Raw footage of fire trucks arriving and
putting out the limo fire.

Joey and Tazz talk about how you could see the smoke from
their hotel a mile away. Those little touches do a nice job of
helping put together the big picture.

Chris Benoit/CM Punk vs. Elijah Burke/Marcus Cor Von

Punk and Cor Von start things off with Punk taking him down in
a headlock. Cor Von reverses into a headlock of his own before
running Punk over without much effort. The power gets Punk
into the corner so Burke can come in, but Punk slips away and
brings in Benoit. The big elbow to the face puts Burke on the
floor and it’s time to beg off back inside. Cor Von comes back
in and gets punched in the face over and over.



Punk’s springboard clothesline staggers Cor Von and villains
are cleared out as we take a break. Back with Burke dropping
an elbow on the back of Punk’s head to cut him off. Cor Von
and Burke take turns stomping on Punk and a catapult sends
Punk into the buckle. For some reason someone says ring the
bell so the bell rings, only to have everything break down.
Commentary is really confused until the referee says Cor Von
was disqualified for attacking Punk until a five count. Even
the wrestlers seemed a bit confused on that one.

Rating: C. The match was a fine way to bring in Benoit, but
that ending left a few things to be desired. It’s nice to see
the referee follow the rules, but dang it was confusing. It
made me feel better when almost no one seemed to know what was
going on though, as the wrestlers didn’t seem to know what was
going on.

Post match Benoit and Punk beat on them a bit more.

We see the explosion one more time to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This was a weird show, as it was the day
after the biggest angle the company has had in a long time.
That had to be the focus of the show, but it also made this
week’s show feel a lot less important. As a result, it was a
mixture of a debut for some new wrestlers and a weird tribute,
with the results not exactly working.

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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